
 

 
 

Addendum 1 
Date Issued: May 11, 2020 

 

1. Please provide estimated/average number of students to be transported under this 

contract.  
These numbers will vary from year to year and from the beginning of the school year 

to the end.  Student count for the last day before school closure was 40.  

   

2. Can you provide trip length (in miles) of each existing route?    
 

This will vary again, based on location of the students.  A Spreadsheet has been posted 

as Addendum 2 listing closest corner location to the address and the school of 

attendance in the interest of student confidentiality.  This data is as of the last day of 

service prior to school closure and can be located 
 

3. Will you please provide pick-up (home address) as well as school drop-off addresses 

for your current needs? Please include school bell times, student equipment 

requirements (wheelchair, car seat, etc.), and student monitor requirements (will the 

district or vendor provide the monitor?).  
 

Please see response to Question 2 above.  Special requirements has been addressed 

through a previous RFP. 
 

4. Will the district be accepting electronic submissions of proposals as well as electronic 

signatures? If not, where should FedEx be delivering packages since schools are 

closed? (COVID-19)  
 

The deadline for submitting the response shall be in accordance with the notice. 

Proposals received after this date and time will not be considered. Telephone, facsimile, 

electronic or electronic delivery of proposals will not be considered. The District is not 

responsible for lateness of non-delivery by the United States Postal Service or other 

carrier to the District. The time and date recorded by the District shall be the official 

time of receipt. Proposals are to be prepared at no cost to the District and will remain 

the District’s property.  

Submissions will be accepted at the address indicated on the RFP.  



 
 

5. Federal Work Authorization Program Affidavit requires a notary signature. Due to 

current stay-at-home state mandated orders, will the District allow for notarization of 

this form to happen upon contract award and once businesses have been advised to re-

open? (COVID-19)   
 

This will be addressed under separate response. 
 
 

 


